
Government bodies must serve people,
Uzbek President stresses at UN
assembly

19 September 2017 – Noting efforts to advance socio-economic development in
Uzbekistan, the President of the country highlighted that the ultimate goal
is to build a democratic State and a just society, where the priority is
implementation of the principle that “human interests come first.”

“We are deeply convinced: the people must not serve the Government bodies,
rather the Government bodies must serve the people,” said Shavkat Mirziyoyev,
the President of Uzbekistan, at the general debate of the 72nd session of the
United Nations General Assembly.

In his address, the noted the country’s five-year development plan, prepared
through nationwide discussions, as well as of initiatives in partnership with
UN agencies, including the International Labour Organization (ILO) and the UN
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) on advancing human
development and rights.

“The most important vector of reforms is liberalization of the economic
system and creation of favourable investment climate. We proceed from one
simple truth: the richer the people are – the stronger shall be the State,”
he added, noting fiscal initiatives including switching to free conversion of
the national currency.

Further in his remarks, he also drew attention to the situation of the Aral
Sea and urged for full implementation of the UN programme to assist the
populations affected by the ecological disaster.

Turning to the challenges posed by terrorism around the world, President
Mirziyoyev called for strengthened multilateral cooperation to build social
support for the youth, protection of their rights and interests, to save them
from what he said was the “virus” of the ideology of violence.

He also called for promoting universal access to education and for
eradicating illiteracy and ignorance promote tolerance and mutual respect.

Full statement available here

http://www.government-world.com/government-bodies-must-serve-people-uzbek-president-stresses-at-un-assembly/
http://www.government-world.com/government-bodies-must-serve-people-uzbek-president-stresses-at-un-assembly/
http://www.government-world.com/government-bodies-must-serve-people-uzbek-president-stresses-at-un-assembly/
http://www.ilo.org/global/lang--en/
http://www.ohchr.org/EN/Pages/WelcomePage.aspx
https://gadebate.un.org/sites/default/files/gastatements/72/uz_en.pdf

